
 

Meeting Minutes 
SOUTH DAKOTA COSMETOLOGY COMMISSION 

Via Microsoft Teams  
Monday, September 22, 2025, 1:00 p.m. CDT 

 

The meeting was called to order: 1:03 p.m. Sanner called the roll. A quorum was present.  

Commissioners Present:  Renee Graf 
Trish Bates 
Karma Sanner 
 

Commissioners Absent:  Jason Pettigrew 
Teri Schmidt 
 

Others Present:  Adrian Ness, Program Director 
Jennifer Doubledee, DLR Attorney 
Jodi Aumer, Director of Professional Licensing 
Carmela Olson 
Sherri Kanzenbach 
Angela Larson 
Angela Taylor 
Ivan Romero 
Nyakueth Gatnoor 
Anna Malcolm 

 

Bates made a motion to approve the agenda. Sanner seconded the motion. MOTION 
PASSED. 

Bates made a motion to approve the June 16, 2025, and August 11, 2025, meeting minutes. 
Sanner seconded the motion. MOTION PASSED.  

Sanner reported that the Commission generated $117,106 in total revenues and incurred 
$89,495 in expenditures, resulting in a new positive position of $27,611.  

Public comment from Carmela Olson from Paul Mitchell the School shared her suggestions 
for continuing education courses for instructors. Olson stated that the board could look 
into approving a provider as a whole instead of individual courses.  

Program Director Adrian Ness delivered her executive director's report, which included her 
goals for the future of the Commission and her plans to streamline communication 
between the Commission and its licensees.  

McCabe, Jerry
I think "MOTION PASSED" is Comms preferred way of writing this.

McCabe, Jerry
If this is just a recitation of the financial report in the packet, it probably does not need to be included.

McCabe, Jerry
Was this during public comment? If so, then you could state that.

McCabe, Jerry
Was this your executive director report? You could add that was the context.



 

The Commission discussed changes to upcoming school and apprentice salon visits.  

The Commission discussed possible ideas for hiring an additional inspector in the near 
future.  

Department Attorney Jennifer Doubledee reviewed and discussed the open meeting laws 
with the commission. Additional information can be found in the meeting packet. 

Bates made a motion to approve the Commission’s review of the South Dakota Open 
Meeting Laws. Sanner seconded the motion. MOTION PASSED. 

Bates made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Sanner seconded the motion. MOTION 
PASSED.  

The meeting adjourned at 1:38 p.m. CDT.  

 


